
 

Headteacher’s Notes 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Another week has flown by and our children have been eagerly engaged in their learning and busily completing a wide range 
of end of year assessments. 
 
This week, Mr Rogers and Year 1 have been focusing on phonics. The Phonics Screening Check is a national test for all Year 1 
children and Mr Rogers reported that our children were ‘striving to succeed’ and remembering all of their Read Write Inc 
strategies to help them to complete this assessment – well done Year 1 – we are very proud of you! 
 
Year 4 have also been accessing national tests in the form of the Multiplication Tables Check. Mrs Matthews is delighted with 
her class’s progress and their determination to ‘never give up’ in their quest to master the facts. Well done Year 4! 
 
Year 6 have also been in the spotlight as St Helens Local Authority moderators have visited school to look at the children’s end 
of key stage 2 writing. Thank you to Mr Cox, Mrs Matthews and the Year 6 team for ensuring that the children had the 
opportunity to showcase their impressive editing and publication skills. 
 
This week, in our Tuesday inspiration assembly, I shared the amazing life story of Steve Jobs founder of Apple. The children 
were intrigued by his life choices and his unconventional path to success which led to the creation of current Apple products 
which the children know and love. 
 
On Thursday, our intrepid Reception explorers headed out to Knowsley Safari Park for a wonderful day immersed in the world 
of animals. Please see our Facebook page for our photos which capture the day beautifully. Thank you to Miss Graham for 
organising the trip and to the staff and parent volunteers who ensured that our children were safe and happy on their travels. 
 
On Thursday, our new school meal system, SchoolGrid, went live. St. Helens Council Catering Service have been implementing 
this new system across all schools in St. Helens and this week was our turn. Children have been eager to find out what our new 
computer screen in the canteen is for and enjoyed finding their name, revealing their meal choice that parents have selected 
for the day. Please be reminded that you can make your child’s choices in advance for the week, month or even the full term! 
If you have had any problems logging into your SchoolGrid account, please email or call the school office and we can support 
you with this. 
 
Thank you for your support with today’s non-uniform event and for all your generous donations which will support us in our 
planned Summer Fayre which will be held on Friday 11th July – more details to follow very soon. 
 
As always, I have spoken to the children many times this week about our WINGS values and how they can help us to deal 
proactively and positively with life’s many challenges. On a finishing note, I would like to share the words of Tenzin Gyatso (14th 
Dalai Lama) “Be kind whenever possible…It is always possible”. 
 
Have a restful weekend and enjoy time together. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Mrs Tomkow

13th June 2025  



 

 
            

 

Attendance 
This week’s class attendance is: 
Reception – 98.3% 
Year 1 – 96.3% 
Year 2 – 95.4% 
Year 3 – 96% 
Year 4 – 94.3% 
Year 5 – 93.7% 
Year 6 – 97.7% 
 
 
 

    Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners 
This week’s certificates were for: 
 

‘Can express how they feel when change happens’  
 

The winners are: 
Nursery – George P  
Reception – Kal W 
Year 1 – Ayla J  
Year 2 – Jack L  
Year 3 – Oliver G  
Year 4 – Clara-Rose L  
Year 5 – Lucy A  
Year 6 – Seren B  
 

Well done for making our school a better place! 
 
 
        

                    Timetable Rockstars/Numbots 
 

  This week’s stars are: 
 

 
 

 

 

    

 

         Class Dojos  
          This week’s winners are: 

 

       WINGS Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 
         

 
                           Spelling Shed Award 

     This week’s stars are: 

 

 

 

 
 

 

   Happy Lunchtime Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 

 

Suggestion Box 
If there’s anything you’d like us to know, or you have 
any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know 
in the box below. 

 
 

Reception  Beatrice LP 
Year 1 Harper U  
Year 2 Steven W 
Year 3 Chanudi A 
Year 4 Patrick F 
Year 5 Nathaniel N 
Year 6 Bethany W 

Nursery  Amaya F  
Reception Lois C  
Year 1 Amelie J  
Year 2 Louie H/Dean H  
Year 3 Edna B  
Year 4 Lyla S 
Year 5 Matthew P  
Year 6 Oliver H  

Nursery Thea C  
Reception Verity J  
Year 1 Jaxson C 
Year 2 Alessia M C 
Year 3 Megan M  
Year 4 Patrick F  
Year 5 Bella S 
Year 6 Evie D 

Year 1 George M-W 
Year 2 George P  
Year 3 King C  
Year 4 Lucca H  
Year 5 Evan W-R 
Year 6 O’Shiana B  

Jake M  Harry A 
Joshua N  Logan S 

Madeline D Mohamed A 
Lilly T   

 

This week’s 100% Attendance Hero is: 
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